ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 2nd September 2013 in Erbistock Village Hall.
Present.  Councillors Lewis, Evans, Blakemore, Roberts, Lowther, Thomas and Matthews.  Additionally  P.C.S.O. Williams and the Clerk. 
Apologies.  Councillor Pritchard.
1. Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 28th May 2013.
These were accepted as a correct record.

2. Matters arising.
Etape Cymru.  The Clerk advised that the route for this year’s race will not pass through our area on 8th September.  The Tour of Britain race later this month also misses us!
Crabtree Green to Park Eyton Road.  Councillor Pritchard had informed the Clerk that he had again visited with the Area Manager.  Sadly no date yet for its repair but he was hopeful that it could be done in the present financial year.

The A.525.  He was still pushing for a reduction in the speed limit on this road.
The proposed Wrexham Energy Centre.  No news on this.  The company were still trying to gain access to land on which they were proposing to put pylons.

Police Cars.  The number in any area was decided on by the Police Commissioner and not by the local force.

W.C.B.C. Planning Office.  This had now moved to Lord Street.

The Environmental Day organised by Councillor Pritchard in the Marchwiel, Erbistock and Eyton on 31st May area had been very successful. 
Agenda.
1. Police Report.

P.C. S.O. Williams reported that since our last meeting there had been no house burglaries or taking of vehicles but there had been one incident of criminal damage, two of tyres being slashed and one shed burglary.  The Cefn station has two police cars, one marked and one un-marked.  She reported that the un-marked one had been destroyed in an arson attack.  It would be replaced.

Councillor Thomas had heard rumours of drug dealing in the Eyton area.  P.C.S.O. Williams had not heard of this and said she would make enquiries.

The Community Council had been asked by the Lead Member in Wrexham to agree priorities with Emily for the next 3 months.  It was our view that car patrols, continued vigilance and road speed checks were paramount.  
2.  Planning Applications.
· Re-inforcement of Overhead Power Line from Legacy to Oswestry.  P/2009/0330.  No further information available.  The Clerk was asked to look into this. 
· Fox and Hounds Inn, Eyton.  Change of use of land to Five Pitch Caravan Site with new Vehicular access.  P/2013/0289.  This was on the agenda for the Planning Committee in Wrexham this evening.
· Land at rear of Fox and Hounds, Eyton.  Appeal by Mrs. Tickle against an enforcement notice by W.C.B.C. Planning Dept.  ENF/2012/00083.  No decision so far.

· Crymbal Farm, Crabtree Green.  Slurry Tank and Animal Feed Silo.  P/2013/0474.  No decision as yet.

The Planning Department had asked us to access future Planning Applications in Electronic Format.  This would help them to provide a better service and save money.  This was accepted.  The Clerk was asked to draw up a program as to how this could be quickly and efficiently done by councillors.

3.   Community Council Audit for  2012/13.
The Clerk had received this back from the external auditor.  As there were “no issues” it was signed off by the Chair and the final version would go back to the auditor.  
4.  The Financial Regulations for 2013/14,  Annual Budget for 2013/14,  Effectiveness of System of Internal Control and the Risk Management Policy for 2013/14.
These were all agreed.  
5.  Websites for Town and Community Councils.
The Clerk reported on his research into this since our last meeting and presented sample web sites from Overton, Ruabon and Esclusham Community Councils.  It was agreed that the latter had the type of format that we could use.  He had found someone prepared to help to set up our web site and it was agreed that he ask her to go ahead and produce a mock-up for our next meeting.
6. A.O.B.
· Councillor Lewis had occasion to visit the Planning Office in their new premises in Lord Street.  He had to conduct his business in the reception area.  No private room was available.  This was not satisfactory.

· Councillor Roberts asked that should we decide in future to give a grant to the upkeep of the graveyard in Eyton then the cheque should go directly to the Treasurer there and not to Bangor-on-Dee.  This was agreed.
· Councillor Lewis high-lighted that the grass verges had not been cut since the early summer and were not only overgrown and untidy but also a safety hazard in places.  Clerk to contact W.C.B.C. to arrange cutting.

· Councillor Matthews reported an accident to a child on the Park Eyton road due to the potholes again high-lighting the urgent need for its repair.

· Councillor Blakemore thanked Councillor Roberts on behalf of the Community Council for his work on the garden area in Eyton. 

· The Clerk tabled a letter of application for the funding of some renovation work on the Erbistock Village Hall from Denise Wilkinson, the Treasurer.  In it she outlined what had been done recently and their plans for the future.  The Hall certainly looks better for painting.  After some discussion it was agreed to award a grant of £700 to enable the windows to be stripped, filled and painted inside and out.  The Clerk was asked to write to Mrs. Wilkinson to this effect and ask that we be kept informed of progress.  Additionally could she research as to whether there were any grants that could be applied for to finance other necessary work? 
· Councillors Roberts and Blakemore informed the Council that Eyton Church had plans to improve facilities in the future.  It was agreed that should a request be made by the church it would be looked upon favourably.  
7.  Date of next meeting.
Monday 9th December 2013 at 7.30 pm. in Eyton School.
